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From the Principal 
High Talent 

 
 

The V-Fest Student Video Festival run by Rose 
Bay Secondary College have announced the 
competition results and Matthew Awad (SHS-
2021) has come first in the Senior Division and 
Eric Wu (SHS-2021) was selected for the 
People’s Choice Award. Well done, lads! 
 
Scholarships Awarded 
I was pleased to 
award this year’s 
scholarships to very 
deserving students in 
a very impressive, 
strongly academic 
and involved group of 
applicants. Matthew 
Lam (10M) was 
awarded the Sir 
Roden and Lady 
Cutler Foundation Inc Scholarship for 2022-23 
valued at $6,000. Martin Lee (11E) won the 
Phillip Day Memorial Scholarship ($1,500). 
Encouragement Awards were given to Xavier 
Perry (8M) for $500; Landrie Zuo (10F) for $300 
and Ric Hou (8R) for $200. Congratulations to 
all! 
 
The Old Boys Bursary Program 
The Old Boys Bursary Program began in 2018 
with the generous support of Bruce & Annie 
Corlett (SHS 1961). Along with Ron Schwartz 
(SHS-1961), Bruce set up the first group of four 
bursary recipients who were granted $2,500 
each to support them in their involvement in 
school life. The rationale was that students 
whose families were struggling financially might 
have to limit the opportunities available to their 
sons because of the cost of participation. A 

powerful driver of the program was a 
newspaper interview of an Old Boy who 
remembered feeling different to others in his 
year because his family couldn’t afford to buy 
him a school blazer.  
 
Old Boys from graduating years 1952 to 1994 
have rallied around to support this cause. In 
2019, we were able to fund 11 bursaries @ 
$2,500 each. For 2020, there were 22 bursary 
recipients, supported by donations from 40 Old 
Boys. In 2021, we offered 25 bursaries at a cost 
of $62,500. For 2022, we have granted 29 
bursaries to families in need to the value of 
$72,500. Pledges to the program now total 
>$617,000. Our target is to raise $2,500,000 to 
establish a self-sustaining fund to assist 
students in necessitous circumstances who 
have the academic ability to be a High student 
but cannot engage fully in school life even 
though they would like to, due to their personal 
circumstances. If you are an Old Boy and would 
like to help, please contact me at 
jaggark@sbhs.nsw.edu.au and I will put you in 
contact with the Old Boy from your Year group 
who has been the trailblazer in donating to this 
most worthy and rewarding project. Public 
Education – Worth Investing In! 
 
Collection of Reports 
All boys should have collected their reports. 
Regrettably, there are still some students in 
each year group who have not fulfilled their 
commitments and completed their Clearance 
Forms and booked an appointment time to see 
me to discuss their progress at school. This is 
an important step in our feedback loop, and I 
insist on speaking to boys personally. Boys 
can come and get their reports before or after 
school and at lunch or recess on most days, 
unless I have appointments or have already set 
aside a time to chat with boys about their 
reports. There are also sheets provided for 
‘Stragglers’ Reports’ for an hour or so on 
selected days. Boys just need to make an effort 
to comply with policy and come and see me. 
Once I have had a short feedback session with 
each boy, his report is loaded onto P drive and 
from there to each student’s folder. 
Appointments can be made up until the end of 
the school year by filling in one of the sheets on 
the Waterhouse desk in the corridor or by just 
dropping by before school, recess and at lunch  
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(except Tuesdays). The benefits of my interactions with 
boys lessen if the discussion is too far removed from the 
assessment events being discussed. 
 
Year 12 Portfolios 
Year 12 Portfolios can be collected from my office on 
presentation of a completed Clearance Form. Included 
are school references, any certificates earned, unclaimed 
hard copies of reports, Student Award Scheme 
medallions and plaques. Trophies and higher-level 
awards are reserved for Presentation Night in 2022. 
Everything has been delayed due to the later HSC 
timetable. Drop in next week and get your portfolio. 
 
Notice to Year 10 Students and Parents 

The Life Ready course is mandatory for all students in 
stage 6. At High, we cover the bulk of the course in the 
last few days of Term 4 in Year 10. The workshops and 
guest presenters are only available once, and in this time 
period only. Any student who misses this course will have 
to work through 25 hours of DOE materials in his own 
time, incurring significant extra cost. It is very important 
for all boys in Year 10 to be at school in the last days of 
the year. Parents of Year 10 students are advised that 
they should not plan holidays beginning before the 
end of Term 4 for their families and thereby miss this 
mandatory experience. I am giving advanced notice that 
I will not be approving extended leave for travel to 
Year 10 students during this important curriculum time 
unless the circumstances amount to an emergency. 
Dr K A Jaggar 
Principal 
 
 
 

Opal Card Reminder 
 
Please remember to tap on and 
off when travelling with a school 
opal card 

 

 
 
 
 
 
HIGH STORE    HOLIDAY OPENING TIME 
Monday 17 January 2022. Hours 10.30am – 1.30pm 
This day is allocated only to current students for purchase 
of additional uniform & senior uniform. 
 
NEW Students entering Year 7 or Year 9 or Year 11 in 
2022 will not be processed on this day 
 
Year 9 Students Senior Uniform 
Purchase your senior uniform NOW to avoid long queues. 
Senior Tie……………………………………………..$31.50 
Senior Trousers ……………………………………..      $85 
Short Sleeve White Shirt               14-22 $30,   24-28 $32 
Long Sleeve White Shirt                14-22 $32,   24-28 $34 
M Gentele 
High Store Manager 
 
 
 
CASH REGISTER CLOSING 

Due to the end of school/financial 
year all student payments for 
excursions, co-payments, 
contributions, textbooks etc. 
must be made by 1.20pm 
(lunchtime) Friday 10 December 
2021. 

 
The cash register and online payment system will be 
closed from the end of lunch (1.20pm) and will not 
reopen until school resumes in January 2022. 
 
Please finalise all outstanding items before the register 
closes.  
Thank you 
Ms M Glenn 
SAM 
 
 

 



Haven't volunteered yet?
Have a go in 2022. Scan or click
this QR Code. For more information, 
email sbhs.pandc@gmail.com

THANK YOU
VOLUNTEERS!

Another year has passed, and it's been great to see the High Spirit in full
display throughout the year. Although it's been a difficult year, our wonderful
volunteers have continued to work tirelessly in the background, supporting
the school, our students, sports, and co-curricular activities. A special shout-
out to the School Canteen as it requires many volunteers on a daily basis.
THANK YOU for your contribution!

We have a number of parent volunteers leaving SBHS as their sons
graduate Year 12. SBHS P&C would like to thank all Year 12 volunteer
parents leaving SBHS for your service and we wish you all the best. Please
stay in touch through our social media.

SBHS P&C

https://forms.gle/p9EzDMDKs4Ew8jwK8
mailto:sbhs.pandc@gmail.com


 
PDC and WESTMINSTER CHALLENGE! 

Despite the Debating season having officially finished, 
Debating continues! This last week, the Year 10 PDC 
team of Abrar Chowdhury, Octavio Carbajal Zapata, 
Landrie Zuo and Agastya Govind made it through a tough 

debate against Concord High School and will compete 
this week in the Semi-Final of the PDC against Penrith 
High School. Thank you to Ms Cook who has been 
organising this competition for the boys. Good luck! 
 
To keep their skills up, the Year 11 Team of Jerald 
Joseph, Tim Hanna, Archie Wolifson and Nikolai 
Shchekochikhin as well as the Year 10 team competed in 
a couple of friendly debates against the Westminster 
School, London. Starting at 6.30pm for our students (and 
7.30am for Westminster) it was a great opportunity for our 
students to compete against a school with a very different 
debating style. Our boys did very well.  
 
A huge thank you to our Head Coach, Alex De Araujo for 
arranging this opportunity as well as coaching the boys 
and sharing the adjudication duties.  
 
Debating will start again in Term 1 next year with Friday 
afternoon coaching, the Eastside Competition 
(coordinated next year by Rian Wiramihardja) and the 
FED Competition (coordinated by Jeanette Cook).  
Madeleine Rigby 
MIC Debating 
 

Meet the Prefect 
What do you love about Music at High? 
High has always had a strong music program. The Music 

Camp provides the 
opportunity to immerse 
yourself in a dynamic 
environment where you 
learn and are inspired 
by teachers, old boys, 
and current students. I 
still remember the 2018 
Music Camp Concert in 
the Great Hall. I recall 
being swept away by 
the Senior Concert 
Band playing the main 

theme of Star Trek - Into Darkness. Nothing beats live 
music. High’s Music program is captivating and beneficial 
for students due to the dedication from our passionate 
teachers and tutors. No matter your skill level or 
instrumental background, High caters to students with a 
variety of orchestras and ensembles that provide 
memorable experiences and performances for High’s 
community. If you are someone who is passionate about 
music, I encourage you to be involved in one of the many 
orchestras or ensembles offered at High. 
 
What is the Old Boys Union and the SHS Foundation? 
The Old Boys Union (OBU) is a network connecting all the 
current students, old & recent graduates, teachers, and 
parents of Sydney Boys with each other. The OBU 
embodies High Spirit with Old Boys giving up their time to 
contribute back to the school through various webinars 
and information evenings. Within these events, students 
and parents are given a deep insight into different 
industries (e.g. IT, Law, Commerce) and the transition 
from high school to university and beyond, through the 
speaker’s life experience. I urge you all to come to these 
events as they give great insight for possible future paths 
beyond the school. The OBU also organises reunions for 
previous years. These events provide a great way for old 
boys to network and catch up with High classmates.  
 
The SHS Foundation provides and manages facilities and 
programs which improve students’ experiences during 
their time at SBHS by overseeing crucial facilities like the 
Outterside Centre, Fairland Pavilion, Governors Centre 
(jointly with SGHS) and the High Store.  
 
Please feel free to reach out to me if you have any 
questions about the Music Program, Old Boys Union or 
SHS Foundation. 
Nicholas Francis 
OBU Prefect/Foundation Prefect/Music Prefect

90003
Stamp



 
For our last Meet the Teacher for this year, we’ll get to 
know Mr M Gainford 
 
Describe a little bit about yourself and your role at 
this school. 

I have had the pleasure of 
teaching Math at this great 
school since 1975. During 
that time, I have been OC 
Cadets (for twenty years), 
coached Rugby for about 
thirty-five-years, and been 
involved with junior rowing up 
until the present day. I have 
been made a life member of 
CHS Rowing twice. 

 
Describe a little bit about your background in 
education and how you came to be a mathematics 
teacher at this school. 
I did degrees in Science (Computer Science) and 
Chemical Engineering at Sydney University, before 
deciding to be a teacher. I applied for and was granted, a 
position at High, and I have never left. 
 
What do you find unique about teaching at SBHS? 
Firstly, the boys, and their mutually supportive attitudes to 
study and success in the academic field, and secondly the 
AAGPS/CHS connections which make the school unique, 
in the sporting field. These two aspects of the school, 
when in balance, lead on to success for the pupils, and 
the school as a whole. 
 
Do you run any co-curricular/extension programs at 
this school, and if so, what are they? 
I am not currently running any programs, except if you 
count the house points arrangements, but have done lots 
over the years as indicated above. In addition, I served on 
the AAGPS Committee for thirty years, until 2019, 
including fifteen years as Honorary Secretary. 
 
What is a fun fact about you? 
I have taught 36 Year 7 classes, and all but one was 
called 7E. 
 
We’ll get to know more teachers in the new year!! 
SRC 

YEAR 7 CHIN UP CHAMPIONSHIP 
 
This year’s Year 7 Chin up champion will be decided 
during recess Monday 13 December. All Year 7 Weights 
Room members need to attend to compete &/or be in the 
2021 Year 7 Weights Room Members photo.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Weights Room Prefect – Nelson Cheng,  
2020 Winner Dylan Dutt 

2020 Year 7 Weights Room Members  
Kurt Rich  
Head Strength & Conditioning Coach 
 



YEAR 9 ESCAPE ROOM CHALLENGE! 
During the week commencing 29/11, all the Year 9 
History classes participated in an Escape Room 
Challenge. The theme of the challenge was the Cold War. 
The immersive experience of the escape room helped 
entice us to understand aspects of history while also 
engaging us in an entertaining way. The escape room 
was comprised of numerous puzzling aspects that if 
completed right allowed us to decode and unlock secrets, 
that ultimately led us to decrypt and open the final bomb 
box to prevent mass destruction. The rooms were set in 
the 400s and the darkened room alongside the intense 
music helped set the scene that we were truly defusing a 
bomb. The use of Cold War puzzles enables a fun and 
educative environment to deepen our understanding of 
the topic. The escape room was an enlightening 
experience and helped break the canvas of normal 
classroom work. It added an interactive aspect which was 
able to help engagement within the topic. The use of 
posters and other props such as typewriters further 

helped engage us throughout the experience as it helped 
set the mood of the Cold War. The use of Cold War 
propaganda also helped create the scenario that we were 
really in the Cold War. The skills gained such as problem 
solving, observation, and teamwork are all essential in the 
school environment and helped accentuate our learning. 
The escape room required 
insightful awareness to spot 
the unassuming clues, and 
piece all the pieces of the 
puzzles together in order to 
progress to the next stage 
and see the bigger picture. 
The highlight for us was 
working together to solve all 
the clues as well as have 
fun during this one hour of 
solving. We strongly recommend the escape room as it 
was very educational, entertaining, and it gave the much-
needed enjoyment and socialisation after such a tough 
lockdown for many people. 
 
I would like to thank the History faculty for organising the 
escape room for our cohort and carefully crafting each 
puzzle and riddle within each escape room. We 
appreciate the effort put into our learning. 

Ryan Fang (9S) 
Vishruth Anand (9M) 
Rushil Kortala (9M) 
Kenton Liu (9R) 
 



 
 
 

Latin Food Stalls 
Latin Corner au          (Peruvian Food) 
Un Pedacito de Chile         (Chilean food) 
Asado Food Cartel Truck       (Meat Latino Style) 
 
Dj Sets 
4:00-8:00pm 
Latin Flavour - Dj Pia Gabriel, Dj El Negrito 
 
9:00 till Late 
Salsa - Dj Sohel, Rafael and Pedro 
Bachata - Dj Sohel, Pedro + guests 
 
 
TICKET PRICES 
 
FOOD AND CHILL OUT TICKET 
4:00 PM -8:00 PM Session - $10 
(SOCIAL DANCE PARTY NOT INCLUDED) 
 
THE FULL EXPERIENCE TICKET 
4:00 PM-1:00 AM - $30 
(ALL CLASSES AND SOCIAL DANCE INCLUDED) 
 
CHILDREN UNDER 16 ARE FREE. 
Get your tickets here:    https://www.trybooking.com/BWDSB 

 
A BACHATEAME and SALSAMANIA PRESENTATION 

https://www.trybooking.com/BWDSB


 
 
 
 
 
THANK YOU 2021 - 2022 Music Performance Program  
This year has been another challenging year for 
everyone, and the Music Department would like to 
THANK YOU for your support for the Music Performance 
Program at Sydney Boys High School. 
 
ALL music ensembles and private instrumental lessons 
will recommence from Term 1 Week 2 i.e. from Tuesday 
8th February unless advised of an alternate start date 
communicated by the ensemble conductor and/or private 
instrumental tutor.  
Please note: 
*Students in music ensembles are responsible and must 
regularly check the Music Performance Program 
CANVAS ‘Announcements’ page for update/changes.  
 
Thank you again for your support this year. We wish you 
and your families a wonderful Merry Christmas and a 
great start to the New Year. 
 
Music Storage Room 
The Music Department will be clearing out the Music 
Storage Room from Friday 10 December.  
 
Students who have instrument(s) in the music storage 
room are advised to take their instrument(s) home by 
Thursday 9 December.  
 
Any instruments/accessories left in the music storage 
room will be disposed from Friday 10 December. 
 
Term 4 Music Performance Program 
ALL music ensembles are cancelled for the rest of this 
term. All music ensembles will re-commence in 2022 
Term 1 Week 2.  

Private Instrumental Lessons will take place onsite again 
from Wednesday 1st December (before or after school 
only)  
 
Please note re. Private Instrumental Lessons: 

• Students/Parents/Guardians will need to speak 
with their instrumental tutor directly whether 
lessons will be online or onsite  

• Students will need to bring their own 
instrument(s)/equipment/accessories (e.g. 
guitar picks/drum sticks/guitar leads etc.) - 
items will NOT be loaned and/or supplied by 
the Music Department 

• Students should NOT be participating in private 
instrumental lessons onsite if feeling unwell  
and/or showing symptoms (cough/shortness of 
breath/sore throat/fever/runny nose] 

• Parents/Guardians will not be allowed on 
school site 

Parent/Guardian/Student Communication 
Parents and Guardians: Please download SZapp from 
the Apple App Store or Google Play and subscribe to 
‘MUSIC.’ Installation guide can be found in the school’s 
High Notes.  
 
Students will be notified of any music news and 
notifications via the Music Performance Program 
CANVAS page, school’s daily notices and High Notes. 
Students are responsible to read and keep updated of any 
Music Performance Program related events/material on a 
regular basis. 
 
Attention Music Ensemble Students: If you are in the 
Music Ensembles Program and have not yet received a 
Music Performance Program Canvas invitation, please 
email the Music Department: music@sbhs.nsw.edu.au  
Please note: Students will also be notified of any music 
related events during ensemble rehearsals.

mailto:music@sbhs.nsw.edu.au


2022 Music Ensemble Schedule 

Please note: 
* The above schedule is subject to change. The Music Department will inform students asap via the CANVAS Music 
Performance Page and the school’s daily notices if there are any changes 
* Guitar Ensemble: Students who are unable to attend one of the rehearsals can join the alternate session 
* Marching Band: Rehearsals only run in Terms 1 and 4 only. Compulsory attendance is required for students in Concert 
Band, Stage Band and selected Percussion Studently (no piano students) 
* Students must schedule private instrumental lessons at a different time to music ensemble rehearsals 
* An attendance rate of 80% is required per semester to obtain Award Scheme Points 
* Music Pocket: Attendance of 5 full years is required. New students in Years 8-11 will need to speak with the Music 
Department 

2022 Term 1 Music Events Calendar 
 

WEEK 
 

 
DATE 

 
EVENT 

 
MUSIC STUDENTS INVOLVED 

Week 2 Thursday 10th 
February 2022 

Music Recruitment Night, 6.30pm via 
ZOOM 

Music Prefects 

Week 3 Tuesday 15th 
February 2022 

Year 10, 11 & 12 Awards Assembly, 
9.55am Great Hall 

Elective Music Students TBC 

Week 3 Tuesday 15th 
February 2022 

Presentation Night, 7pm Governors 
Centre 

Elective Music Students 
Senior Strings 

Week 3 Wednesday 16th 
February 2022 

Year 7, 8 & 9 Awards Assembly, 
9.55am Great Hall 

Elective Music Students TBC 

Week 4 Monday 21st 
February 2022 

HSC Encore, Angel Place (time TBC) Elective Music Students in  
Years 10 – 12 

Week 7 Friday 18th March 
2022 

Head of the River Assembly, 10.15am 
Great Hall 

Elective Music Students TBC 

Week 10 Friday 8th April 2022 Anzac Day Service, 10.55am Trumpet Student TBC 

Music Events are continually added and/or are subject to change 

 
MONDAY 

 

 
TUESDAY 

 
WEDNESDAY 

 
THURSDAY 

 
FRIDAY 

Intermediate 
Concert Band 

7.45am – 8.45am 
Governors Centre 

Senior Concert Band 
& Symphony 

Orchestra 
7.45am – 8.45am 
Governors Centre 

Junior Stage Band 
7.45am – 8.45am 

Room 101 

Intermediate Stage 
Band 

7.45am – 8.45am 
Room 101 

Senior Strings 
Ensemble 

7.45am – 8.45am 
Room 101 

Guitar Ensemble 
7.45am – 8.45am 

Room 202 

 Senior Stage Band 
7.45am – 8.45am 

Room 201 

Philharmonic Orchestra 
7.45am – 8.45am 

Room 201 

Chamber Choir 
8.00am – 9.00am 

Room 201 

   Junior Strings 
Ensemble 

7.45am – 8.45am 
Room 203 

Term 1 & 2 only 

Marching Band 
8.00am – 9.00am 

MPW 
Terms 1 & 4 only 

Guitar Ensemble 
3.20m – 4.20pm 

Room 201 

Marching Band 
3.30pm – 4.30pm 

Great Hall 
Terms 1 & 4 only 

Percussion 
Ensemble 

3.20pm – 4.20pm 
Governors Centre 

 Jazz Ensemble 
3.30pm – 4.30pm 

Room 201 



Bring Your Own Device 2022

SYDNEY BOYS HIGH SCHOOL
Nurturing scholar-sportsmen since 1883

PRODUCT OPTIONS
Our recommended devices are designed to simplify your choices and purchasing processes. A range of devices in a range 
form-factors are available. All meet the school’s Device Specification. All have no moving parts to ensure reliability and all are 
backed by a multi-year warranty where the school will act as warranty agent on your behalf. Sydney Boys High School has  
partnered with JB Hi-Fi Education to make our recommended devices available:

Lenovo ThinkPad Yoga L13

•	 Multi-touch with full keyboard

•	 1920 x 1080 pixel screen

•	 8GB RAM + 256GB Storage

 

Microsoft Surface Laptop

•	 Multi-touch with full keyboard

•	 2256 x 1504 pixel screen

•	 8GB RAM + 256GB Storage

 

Microsoft Surface Pro

•	 Multi-touch with keyboard cover

•	 2736 x 1824 pixel screen

•	 8GB RAM + 256GB Storage

Apple MacBook Air

•	 Laptop with Apple’s M1 processor

•	 2560 x 1600 pixel retina screen

•	 8GB RAM + 256GB Storage 

•	 360 degree rotating hinge 

•	 Windows 10

•	 3 Year warranty,  school-supported. 

•	 Conventional laptop form-factor

•	 Windows 10

•	 3 Year warranty,  school-supported

•	 Detachable keyboard cover

•	 Windows 10

•	 3 Year warranty,  school-supported

 

•	 macOS 11 ‘Big Sur’

•	 3 Year warranty available,   
school-supported  
(you must select the 3 year warranty to receive 
support from the school)

$1323

$1774

$2054

HOW TO BUY •	 Visit the JB purchasing portal at https://sbhs.co/bbuy 
•	 Log in with code SBHS2022
•	 Purchase using a credit card, BPAY or on interest-free terms
•	 Click and collect from your local JB Hi-Fi store

$1482
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HIGH SAILING 
 
This week, the Year 11 sailors were out on exams for 
Wednesday’s afternoon session. However, for the 
remaining crews there was some fantastic sailing in the 
light winds and only a few minor collisions with no 
damage to the boats. Thursday’s session had the new 
Year 7 sailors accustom themselves with crewing and 
skippering the pacers, a large jump in setting from the 
optimists. 
 

 
On Saturday, the Year 7 sailors practiced their upwind 
and downwind sailing under the coaching of Samuel Ezra, 
the more experienced junior and senior sailors took part 
in a sausage course Ascham Regatta race, applying their 
skills learnt from sailing under the guidance of both Hugo 
and Sam. Returning boys Dylan Huynh and Arion 
Sclavenitis competed in the Regatta after completing their 
HSC exam block which saw them place quite well in the 
third race. After the Regatta, the boys enjoyed a nice 
Christmas lunch party in the upperpart of the Sailing club. 
As always, the boys have constantly improved their skill 

in their starts and boat control which will see them placing 
strong in the Term 1 Fleet and Teams racing. 
Daniel Low (11T) 
 
Please ensure the Term 4 co-payments are made 
ASAP and contact myself if you have any problems 
cottonm@sbhs.nsw.edu.au. 
 
Sail Sydney is on this weekend of Week10 9th-12th Dec 
Donation of a couple of hours of you or your students time 
would be greatly appreciated. Please use the link emailed 
already, contact our club to let them know, or just turn up 
from 10am until 12pm on Saturday. 
 
WSC-We would love to have your volunteer support again 
this year for Sail Sydney 2021! 
 
A huge thanks to you all for making the event possible 
last year, without the efforts of volunteers it would never 
have run so smoothly. 

 
We have both on and off water support needed, for as 
many or as few days as possible. 
 
RSVP Here: 
https://www.revolutionise.com.au/woollahrasailing/event
s/107665/ 
Mr M Cotton 
MIC Sailing 
 
 

mailto:cottonm@sbhs.nsw.edu.au
https://www.revolutionise.com.au/woollahrasailing/events/107665/
https://www.revolutionise.com.au/woollahrasailing/events/107665/


 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Season Schedule (COVID pending): 
Please check out the season schedule on the google sheets below.  
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1csEJFOoFRVN0xbYlQUAvai8ehhq5w4G9jVEVHQvMsho/edit?usp=sharing 
 
Communication: 
For parents – Szapp – rowing group 
For students – The CANVAS rowing page 
All communication will go through these channels so please ensure you are a part of these if you are rowing. 
Week beginning 
January 3 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

Senior A   Weights Row - 7-9am Row - 7-9am Row - 7-9am 

Senior B    Row - 7-9am  Row - 7-9am 

Year 10 VIIIs   Weights Row - 7-9am  Row - 7-9am 

Week beginning 
January 10 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

Senior A Weights - 7am 
 

Row - 7-9am Row - 7-9am Row - 7-9am Row - 7-9am 

Senior B 
 

 Row - 7-9am 
 

Row - 7-9am Row - 7am 

Year 10 VIIIs Weights - 7am  Row - 7-9am 
 

Row - 7-9am Row - 7-9am 

Year 9 Quads Weights - 7am 

 
Row- 7.30-
9.30am 

 

Weights - 7am Row- 7.30-9.30am 

Year 8 Quads Weights - 7am 
 

Weights - 7am 
 

Weights - 7am 
 

Week beginning 
January 17 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

Senior A Weights 
 

Row - 7-11am Row - 7-11am Row - 7-11am Row - 7-11am 

Senior B   Row - 7-9am Row - 7-9am  Row - 7-9am 

Year 10 VIIIs Weights 
 

Row - 7-9am 
 

Row - 7-9am Row - 7-9am 

Year 9 Quads 
Weights 

 
Row- 7.30-
9.30am 

Row- 7.30-
9.30am Weights Row- 7.30-9.30am 

Year 8 Quads Weights 
 

Row- 8-10am Row- 8-10am Weights Row- 8-10am 

Week beginning 
January 24 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

Senior A Weights Row - 7-9am 
Australia Day Camp begins at 

7am Camp 
Camp finishes at 
11am 

Senior B 
 

Row - 7-9am 
Australia Day 

Row - 7-9am Row - 7-9am Row - 7-9am 

Year 10 VIIIs Weights Row - 7-9am 
Australia Day Camp begins at 

7am Camp 
Camp finishes at 
11am 

Year 9 Quads Weights 
Row- 7.30-
9.30am 

Australia Day Row- 7.30-
9.30am  Row- 7.30-9.30am 

Year 8 Quads Weights Row- 8-10am Australia Day Row- 8-10am 
 

Row- 8-10am 

 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1csEJFOoFRVN0xbYlQUAvai8ehhq5w4G9jVEVHQvMsho/edit?usp=sharing


Now more than ever teenagers need community, connection, opportunities to get outside
and to have fun!

2021 has been a year of unexpected lockdowns, home learning and 24/7 screen time.
Teenagers need a break (and so do parents!). 

Growing Wild Outdoors has a lineup of cracker trips for teenagers these summer holidays.
Our trips are holistic outdoor experiences that connect teenagers back to themselves,

community, and the natural world. 

Sign up with a friend or come alone! We design our trips so that every teenager can feel
part of a community and successful at Growing Wild Outdoors. 

Pittwater PaddleSummer Surf Camp South Coast SummerHome

https://www.growingwildoutdoors.com.au/pittwater-paddle
https://www.growingwildoutdoors.com.au/summer-surf-camp
https://www.growingwildoutdoors.com.au/summer-surf-camp
https://www.growingwildoutdoors.com.au/south-coast-summer
https://www.growingwildoutdoors.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/GrowingWildOutdoors
https://www.instagram.com/growingwildoutdoors/


SUMMER HOLIDAY 2021/22 TRIPS

Length: 5 days, 4 nights
Year group: Year 10 + 11 (in 2022) 
Activities: Snorkelling, stand up paddleboarding,
kayaking, camping, bushwalking, meditation, yoga

Take five blissful days to disconnect from life in the city
and reconnect to the natural world and a new community
in the Mollymook Beach area. 

Details: Dates: 12-16 December, 2021 

I WANT TO KNOW MORE

SOUTH COAST SUMMER 

Dates: 
1. 20-23 December, 2021
2. 9-12 January, 2022 

Length: 4 days, 3 nights
Year group: 

1. Year 10 + 11 (in 2022)
2. Year 9 + 10 (in 2022)

Activities: Surfing, camping, bushwalking, meditation,
yoga

Soak up the sun, sand and surf over four days in Gerroa at
Seven Mile Beach National Park!  

Details:

I WANT TO KNOW MORE

SUMMER SURF CAMP

Dates: 17-20 January, 2022
Length: 4 days, 3 nights
Year group: Year 8 + 9 (in 2022) 
Activities: Snorkelling, stand up paddleboarding,
kayaking, camping, bushwalking, meditation, yoga

Spend four magical days exploring the diverse beaches
and bushland of Sydney’s Pittwater. 

Details

I WANT TO KNOW MORE

PITTWATER PADDLE

If you know someone with a teenager who might be interested in our summer holiday trips, please
forward this on to them!



We can’t wait to welcome you into the Growing Wild Outdoors family! 



EXPLORE THE WEBSITE  



VISIT WEBSITE

Our founder and director, Airlie Murray, can always be reached with questions at:



airlie@growingwildoutdoors.com.au
+61 455 227 786

https://www.growingwildoutdoors.com.au/south-coast-summer
https://www.growingwildoutdoors.com.au/summer-surf-camp
https://www.growingwildoutdoors.com.au/pittwater-paddle
http://www.growingwildoutdoors.com.au/
mailto:airlie@growingwildoutdoors.com.au
tel:61455227786


SUPPORT US & BUY NOW

https://link.e.entertainmentbook.com.au/rts/go2.aspx?h=704188&tp=i-1NGB-78-FSB-alxuz-22-1sz-1c-alwnd-l6hxccKRkh-2CWmMr&x=2h19779%7c59407%7c543379841%7ci-1NGB-78-FSB-alxuz-22-1sz-1c-alwnd-l6hxccKRkh-2CWmMr


https://link.e.entertainmentbook.com.au/rts/go2.aspx?h=704188&tp=i-1NGB-78-FSB-alxuz-22-1sz-1c-alwnd-l6hxccKRkh-2CWmMr&x=2h19779%7c59407%7c543379841%7ci-1NGB-78-FSB-alxuz-22-1sz-1c-alwnd-l6hxccKRkh-2CWmMr


 



  
 
 

 

 
 

As a service to the High Family  
 
 

A FULL PAGE ADVERTISEMENT 
 

 
 

can be placed for a fee of $50.00 (GST incl.) 
for a full page ad in two weeks’ publication 

 
 

Whether it be a business service, 
educational course/s or something for sale. 

 
 

Contact :  
Dave Te Rata or Meredith Thomas - High Notes Editors 

 
P: 9662 9300 
F: 9662 9310 

 
Email: highnotes@sbhs.nsw.edu.au 

 
N.B. Content is subject to approval 



10-12-2021

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday

11
B

 13 
MIC XMAS lunch
Rowing: Senior A CHS
 selections

 14 
Life Ready, Year 10, The
 Great Hall, GC
Years 7 vaccinations
 (visit 2) and Year 10
 Meningococcal catch up,
 room 801, 09:00-13:00 

 15 
Life Ready, Year 10, The
 Great Hall, GC
Debating: PDC Final, Year
 10, 12:00-15:00

 16 
Life Ready, Year 10, The
 Great Hall, GC
The Record and school
 photos distribution,
 12:30, The Great Hall
Last day of Term 4 for
 students (Years 7-11)

 17 
Staff Development Day
LAST DAY OF TERM 4
 (Staff)

 18 
Room Booking:
 17:00-23:59, The Great
 Hall, classrooms+parking

 19 

December 2021

http://www.sydneyboyshigh.com/publications/calendar
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